
 

 

The Enchantment Flyer 
Official Publication of the 

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 5  V o l u m e  3 7  N o .  2  

               Tin Lizzies of  
Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  
87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club 
of America.  Individual membership is strongly encour-
aged, & available $40 per year which includes the Vintage 
Ford Magazine.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

Mark  and Sharon Dominguez  enjoy breakfast at Mimi’s Café. This 

 is Mark’s first T n’Vittles since being elected President for 2015  



 

 

2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (cell) 264-9970   

 

Vice President      Stan Gauna                           296-0799 

                sgauna@centurylink.net  
 
Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                             (c) 710-2210 
 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

        pandmdu@swcp.com 
   

    

Directors    
                                    
 Mark Wing                         271-8912                         
                                         msjbwing@msn.com 
 
          Kirk Peterson                     438-2603 
                                      susanandkirk@msn.com                                                  
                

          Paul  Duncan         345-1343 
         pandmdu@swcp.com 

 
 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 
   susanandkirk@msn.com 
 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 
   lmrlulubell@juno.com 
 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 
   robbialb@aol.com   
 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 
   msjbwing@msn.com 
 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 
   mtford@q.com 
 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 
   dribblebit@comcast.net 
 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 
   hinavarre@aol.com 
 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 
   pandmdu@swcp.com 
       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@msn.com 

 
 
 
 

2015  Committee Contacts.  

We Welcome New Members!! 

Please go to our website and fill out an application 
form and turn it in with your money. Please con-
sider joining the National organization MTFCA for 
a bi-monthly magazine and National tours.  We 
welcome you to our monthly breakfast (T n 
‘Vittles) and our monthly meetings. Please  read 
your newsletter for tours, car shows and fun 
events. Welcome !! 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

Feb 14    T n’Vittles at Weck’s at 8 am 

                1105 Juan Tabo NE (north of Lomas)  

 

Feb 26    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00  

 

Mar 7      Car Show at Rich Ford Lomas and        

      Wyoming  (see inside for more  

                  information) 

 

Mar  14   T n’Vittles  The Range Café in 

                  Bernalillo 

 

Mar 26    Tin Lizzie Meeting at the Vineyard  

                  Club house 6118 Edith NE at 7:00  
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President’s Corner 

Dues for the calendar year are now pay-
able.  To make the payment easier for eve-
ryone, it is suggested that each of you go 
to the website and fill out a membership 
application and bring a copy to the meet-
ing with your check in the amount of $12 
for an individual and $15 for a family 
membership.  It is not necessary to fill out 
the entire form if there are no changes to 
your personal information.  Just enter your 
name and bring the paper with 
you.  Thank you for your help. 
Ann 
Please consider joining MTFCA while 
paying your dues. Not only do we as a club 
get insurance coverage but you get 6 great 
issues of the Vintage Ford! 

 

Well, our first meeting is in the history 

books. Thanks to all that came out and to 

Larry and Kirk for checking on a tour to Sil-

ver City. I can hardly wait for warmer 

weather to come so we can get some driv-

ing in. Remember to get your dues in and if 

you are not a member of MTFCA you 

should be, it's a great club.  Don't forget 

that we have Rich Ford coming up on 

March 7th. I would like to have great turn-

out for it. They have helped us so much 

that we need to return the favor.  Also, if 

you have a program you would like to put 

on at a meeting let me or a board member 

know, we would love it. See you at the Tin 

Lizzie outings.   

 

 

Hospitality Corner  

by Bernice Young  

If you know of anyone who is ill, or 
needs a note of cheer, contact Bernice  
at modeltdoctor@centurylink.net, or 
294-7450. 

Thankfully, we are all staying well and 
no cards were sent out last month. 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

2/16   Skip & Hedy Dunn  

 

2/11    Robert & Sherri       

    Jackson  

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

 

John Bauer 2/12 

Pat Padgett 2/12 

Luke Berglund 2/17 

Les Haley 2/18 

Nick Sena 2/18 

Mark Dominguez 2/20 

Ernest Sena 2/25 

Gail Park 

 

Rich Ford invites you to join them in celebrating their  
54 th” Anniversary 

Saturday: March 7, 2015  9:00 a.m. 
                               

Let us show our appreciation in their support of us over the past  
several years and get our T’s ready. 
 
 Since this is 2015, do we have a 1915 out there in “Lizzie Land” that we 
could perhaps put on display in the showroom like we did back in 
2012? Please get back to me on this as soon as possible so that ar-
rangements can be made. I need a car count no later than Sunday the 
1st of March if you plan on having your T in attendance. Call should 
you have any questions 459 5897.   Linda 
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-
lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-
ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

Meeting Refreshments 2015 
Date Provided By Provided By   

January 22, 2015 President Vice President  THANK YOU 

February 26, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross     

March 26, 2015 Betty Housholder     

April 23, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles  Dave & Laura Ferro   
May 28, 2015  Stan & Janice Gauna     

June 25, 2015  Fran Gurule     

July 23, 2015       

August 27, 2015 Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social   

September 24, 2015       

October 22, 2015       

November 19, 2015 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on 
the 26th  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE     

T n Vittles 2015 
Date Hosted By Place 

January 10, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing THANK YOU 

February 14, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross 
Weck's @ 1105 Juan Tabo NE (between Constitution & 
Lomas) 

March 14, 2015  Bill & Donna Hansen  Tha Range Café in Bernalillo 

April 11, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles   

May 9, 2015  Linda Riel  Denny’s @ 5201 San Antonio NE (I 25) 

June 13, 2015 Betty Housholder The Vineyard (our meeting place)  

July 11, 2015  Dave & Ann Merewether   

August 8, 2015  Mark & Sharon Dominguez   

September 12, 2015  Larry & Lorna Azevedo  At their house in Corrales at 9:00 am 

October 10, 2015     

November 14, 2015  Stan & Janice Gauna   

December  No Breakfast  No Breakfast  

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 



 

 

 

For Sale & Want Ads 

For Sale:  Three 1925-26 license plates.  Call Bob Ross 293-1676 

For Sale: Clincher rims, several sets….Call John 505-294-4434 

For Sale:  small drum Ruxtel, many misc small parts, 1 complete engine    Call Clarence Schritter  

505-896-5557 or 505-238-9896. 

For Sale:  Dean Van Doren’s Model T stuff !  . Lots of wood at yard will sell for $20 a load can be 
used to build or burn.  Also has misc concrete and ceramic blocks for sale can be used outside $1 
a piece.  Call Linda 459-5897.   

For Sale:  1923 Coupe, TT truck call Vaughn 410-7492. 

For Sale:  1925 Model T Roadster, yellow wire wheels, Call Kevin Pohl 505-681-0930 $10,000. 

For Sale:  1931 AA Truck, long wheel base, $4,000, ...Call Jeff 505 730-2608 

For Sale:  TT Rear End, 30x5 wheel parts….Call Gerald Hash 505-217-6273 

Wanted:  ZR4 Bosch Brass Base 1926/27 Block, screwdriver….call John Hayne 505 294-4434 

 T n’Vittles at Mimi’s Café on January 10,2015.  On a sunny but cold day 30  people joined our 

hosts Mark and Susan Wing for a delightful breakfast at Mimi’s. 3 Model Ts were present. 

Vernon, Don, Bruce, Bob Bill, Donna and Linda 

Mark, Lorna and Susan Luke and Larry Jeff, Steve and Vaughn 



 

 

 



 

 

Work Parties or Work Days,  have become a look forward to event. The men (mostly) gather to 
share their expertise and willingness to help others at these events. Some come to get help 
on little things while others start with a frame, engine and running gear, with the vision of a 
completed car.  Larry has opened his garage on all Saturdays and most Mondays this month. 
Here’s what everyone has been up to: Luke Berglund has been working on his speedster with 
the assistance of Michael Housholder and Vernon Armstrong, Roger Burton has been helping 
Zack Lance with his ’41 Mercury and Ethan Ortega’s speedster project, Bruce Daniel has been 
building wire wheel conversions for his Sedan, Art Gebeau has been working on his speedster 
engine and transmission, Bill Hansen has helped Ethan with his speedster, Don Mitchell has 
lent  a helping hand to everyone, Orlando Ortega has helped disassemble Ethan’s chassis 
which will eventually be a speedster, Bob Ross has been helping others and working on his 
starter and generator, Nick Serna has been working on his engine rebuild project, Mark Wing 
has been working on his touring engine and Zack Lance has been working on his ’41 Mercury 
engine. (Pictures by Bob Ross) 
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING 
January 22, 2015 

 

 The January meeting was called to order by our new president, Mark Dominguez who 

led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  Pam Prater, daughter of David and Ann Merewether, was  

a guest at our meeting. 

 The minutes were approved as published.   

 Marilyn Duncan, treasurer, gave the treasurer's report and presented the budget for the 

year.  Projected receipts will be slightly more than our anticipated expenditures.  There should 

be a decrease in the cost of printing the newsletter as Robbi Ross, newsletter editor, will do the 

printing at her cost for paper and ink. 

 Committee reports were given.  Dave Merewether reported that the NM Car Council has 

not met since November.  The January meeting will be as regularly scheduled on the fourth 

Wednesday which will be January 28.  Robbi Ross said that the deadline for submission of in-

formation for the Newsletter would be Sunday, January 25.  Mark Wing reported that the web-

site had been updated with information on the Holiday Parade and dinner, Mimi's T 'n Vittles, 

and 2 work parties.  Visitors to the site fell to 538.  Club videos have been removed from the 

site and replaced with links listed to view them on You Tube.  Hospitality chairman reported 

no cards were sent out the last month.  Mark Dominguez reported that several items were 

checked out of the library at the last Board Meeting. Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reported 

that all parts for the inventory are in stock.  Historian Marilyn Duncan reported that the DVD 

of the 35 years of the Tin Lizzies presented at the December dinner meeting was well received.  

She also reported that in 2013 the club established the parts inventory for the quartermaster 

with an expenditure of $1,000.00.  Linda Riel asked members to sign up for future T 'n Vittles 

and meeting refreshments. 

 Tin Lizzie members brought 12 cars to the Corrales Holiday Parade and 55 people  
 
attended the dinner at the Azevedo residence.  There were 3 cars and about 30 members at the 

January T 'n Vittles at Mimi's Cafe hosted by Mark and Susan Wing. 
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 Title to the Telephone truck from the now defunct Telephone Pioneers of New Mexico 

Museum is still in the process of being transferred.  Insurance will have to be obtained for the 

trailer and truck. 

 Larry Azevedo has been elected to the board of our National Club.  He reports that only 

52% of our members are members of the national organization.  Fifty percent is required for 

our events to be covered with liability insurance.  He encourages all members to become mem-

bers of the national group and receive their outstanding publication, The Vintage Ford.   One 

idea to increase national membership is to give a one year membership in the Tin Lizzies to 

new members who join the national. 

 Linda Riel reported that Bob and Robbi Ross will host our February T 'n Vittles at  

Wecks, 1105 Juan Tabo, NE and also provide refreshments for our February meeting. 

 Linda Riel reminded us of Rich Ford's 54th anniversary celebration for which the Model 

T members are requested to bring their cars for display on March 7th.  A 1915 car is desired for 

their showroom display.  Let Linda know by March 1 if you can attend. 

 Larry plans a work day for Saturday January 24.  An “Ethan” work day will be on Janu-

ary 27 when all work will be dedicated to Ethan's car. 

 The Great Race from Missouri to California will be passing through in June when they 

will be overnighting on June 23 at Santa Fe.  They will be in Albuquerque on June 24 and we 

hope to arrange something with our cars to welcome them. 

 Larry Azevedo is working on a spring tour to Silver City in May and we are thinking 

Chama would be a good fall tour.  Vaughn is arranging State Fair Participation. 

 The raffle was held, after which Marilyn Duncan presented the program on interesting 

information she had found during her work as historian.  She highlighted the beginning of 

work days when it was started by Tom Miles and called “garage days”.   The meeting was 

adjourned. 

Respectfully submitted,  

Ann Merewether, Secretary 



 

 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 
 

The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
 unless otherwise noted. 

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 


